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August 28, 2023 

California Strategic Growth Council 
Attn: Community Resilience Centers Program 
1400 Tenth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

SUBJECT: Letter of Intended Support for Conejo Community Park and Center Improvement Project 

Southern California Edison ("SCE") is pleased to offer this letter of intended support for the proposal 
entitled Conejo Community Park and Center Improvement Project submitted by the Conejo Parks and 
Rec District in response to the California Strategic Growth Council’s subject grant application. 

SCE, a subsidiary of Edison International ("EIX"), is an investor-owned electric utility operating in the 
State of California, covering over 50,000 square miles and serving 15 million people. SCE has a strong 
interest in successfully enabling promising technologies and supporting the long-term success of the 
cities and customers within the SCE service area. SCE has a vested interest in supporting projects which 
help increase community awareness to climate change and resiliency, as well as ensuring our 
underserved areas are guaranteed fair and equitable access to these resources. 

As such, SCE agrees with the Project’s overall goals to replace the existing 7,000 SF building built in 1965 
by local volunteer efforts with a new 19,000 SF building and a variety of community-serving park 
improvements. The proposed new building will be constructed to current standards and codes and 
provide expanded recreational improvements as well as the increased ability to serve as an evacuation 
shelter for the community. Most critically, the Conejo Community Park and Center Improvement Project 
will be a significant resource in addressing climate resilience and serving the District’s most vulnerable 
residents. 

Any potential participation or support provided by SCE is conditioned upon the successful negotiation of 
mutually acceptable contractual arrangements. For the avoidance of doubt, this letter may not be 
construed by the Conejo Parks and Rec District or any third party as creating any legally binding 
obligation by SCE. 

We support the advancement of this project and wish you a successful outcome from the proposal 
selection process. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew G. Thomas 
Government Relations Manager, SCE Local Public Affairs 
Southern California Edison Company 

3589 Foothill Dr, Thousand Oaks, CA 91361 


